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KT.  ECKARDT
REALTOR

CASHIN COMPANY

650.302.1080

• 20 years Residential Real Estate Sales In and Out of State, 
to Include Commercial 

• Market Leader in the Eclectic Redwood Shores Neighborhood
• Former Sr. Loan Officer with First Capital Financial
• Unsurpassed Personal Service
• Degrees in Business and Finance

Call KT! 
your Real Estate Authority in Redwood Shores!
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NEW SCHOOL SITE
SELECTION

BELMONT-REDWOOD SHORES
SCHOOL DISTRICT

I am pleased to report that the first
New Shores School Advisory
Committee meeting was held on
March 29th, 2006.  At this meeting,
the Committee agreed that their
charge was:
1.Site selection recommendation
2.Recommendation of
architect/design team
3.Recommendation of design 
elements of the new school 

To review, the Committee consists of ten (10) voting members
that must live within the School Facilities Improvement
District (SFID).  The committee had 100% agreement on the
site visitation teams; that seven (7) members equaled a 
quorum; that three (3) absences would be allowed during the
first ten (10) meetings; that a consensus was equal to 80% of
the members present; they also agreed not to allow a minority
report, and they agreed to differ, but support, the report issued
to the Board and community.

The Committee facilitator, Dr. Cecil Reeves, recommended that
Board members not be present during the committee meetings.
Dr. Reeves said that the perception of the Board members’
attendance could be that they could steer the committee in one
direction over another.  Dr. Reeves said that because district
staff members would be attending the meetings, it would be
staff’s responsibility to provide information to the Board.

Board members, Mr. Bill Davidovich and Mrs. Jeni Benelli,
who attended the first committee meeting, both agreed that Dr.
Reeves was well-respected, knowledgeable, and understand Dr.
Reeves recommendation that Board Members not attend
Committee meetings regularly.  The School Board agreed that
it was in the Boards’ best interest not to be perceived as 
influencing the Committee.  The Board asked staff to report the
thought-process of the Committee to the Board at each 
regularly scheduled Board meeting.

The April 27th meeting of the New Shores School Advisory
Committee was held in Conference Rooms A & B in the San
Mateo County Office of Education located at 101 Twin Dolphin
Drive in Redwood City.  Agenda items include initial reviews
of possible school sites and a presentation by Redwood Shores
developer, Mr. Max Keech.  The meeting began at 6:30 p.m.
and was open to the public.  Last month I reported the District’s
hiring of a new Chief Business Official.  Unfortunately, Ms.
Laurie Harden decided not to accept the contract offer and 
withdrew her commitment to the District.  The District is 
conducting a new nationwide Chief Business Official search
with the hope of having a new CBO on board by August 1,
2006.
Contributed by John Mc Intosh School Board Superintentant

The first meeting of the New Shores School Advisory
Committee was held on March 29th at Sandpiper school and
was attended by all ten members of the newly-minted Shores
citizens advisory committee.  In addition, district staff 
including the superintendent and assistant superintendent, two
members of the Belmont-RWS Board of Trustees, two school
principals, and a school siting consultant hired by the district
were in attendance.  The first order of business for the
Advisory Committee will be to recommend acceptable new
school sites to the Belmont-RWS Board of Trustees.

The superintendent provided each committee member with a
binder that listed 40 plus available properties in the Shores that
met the minimum acreage of 2 1/2 acres for the new school
location (approximately 25 of these 40 sites are actually above
water).  From this list of potential sites, the school district rec-
ommended a short list of five which they called their “best
option” sites:  two of these sites are next to the Belmont Sports
Complex in the city of Belmont, Mariner Park, a lot behind
PAC/Nob Hill, and a lot behind the fire station.  Following this
presentation, a consultant hired by the district further reduced
these five sites down to his recommended three:  the two sites
next to the Belmont Sports Complex and Mariner Park.

Interestingly at this point in the meeting, the Advisory
Committee stated they wished to personally visit and review
each of the 25 sites as this was the committee’s charge, and
that their review is not going to be limited to the five “best
option” sites suggested by the district.  Thus at their next meet-
ing (scheduled for April 27th), the committee members will
return with their own assessments as to which of the 25 sites
would be best for a new Shores school.

Also, the superintendent has recently received a proposal from
Mr. Max Keech, a developer in the Shores, regarding his
desire to offer the district land in area H for a school site.  It is
anticipated that a general presentation about this proposal will
be provided to the Advisory Committee at their April 27th
meeting.

Written by Vivian Crisman
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Buying or selling your home?
Call Us today!  

• Re/max Int. Hall of Fame  
• Re/max Chairman’s Club
• Redwood Shores Resident since 1982

VirtualTourswww.maryficklin.com

REALTOR, CRS, R. E. BROKER
650-598-8183

Mary Ficklin Steve Ficklin

COMING IN MAY

• A doll house in San Carlos, 

• 2 bd.,1 bath.  

• Large yard $669,000
• Great starter home in the 

Brentwood area in SSF.

400 BALTIC CIRCLE.  
Light, bright open floor plan.
Private master bedroom suite, plus
den/office or guest room, Additional
1/2 bath. Neutral colors. Washer, dryer
& refrigerator included.
Offered at $539,000

798 LAKESHORE DR.
Lush gardens, peaceful lagoons and a water
fall surround this upgraded “Lakeshore” unit.
Hdwood floors, granite kitchen counters, top
appliances, crown molding, marble finished
bathrooms, plantation shutters, custom paint,
and more.  Excellent floor plan includes 2 bed-
rooms plus a den/office which could be 3rd
bdrm., 2 full baths, 2 car attached garage.
2,056 sq. ft. Offered at $939,500

SOLD
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RECREATE YOURSELF! WITH
REDWOOD CITY PARKS,

RECREATION AND COMMUNITY
SERVICES!

We are not letting the rain get us
down!!  Although we have been
drowning in wet weather, we have
been enthusiastically planning for an
exciting summer!  We have changed
our summer format with the hopes
that we can meet not only the 
parent’s needs, but your child’s
yearning for a fun summer.  We have
two new camps to highlight at
Sandpiper Community Center.

Camp Storybook, for preschoolers ages 3-5, will make your
child’s first camp experience a positive one!  This gentle
camp is designed for children wishing to go to camp, but who
are not yet ready for a full day.  Camp Storybook features
weekly themes, arts and crafts projects, games, cooking, free
play, music, story time and more!  Camp runs weekly from
9:00am-12:30pm all summer.

Camp Watchamacalit is for kid’s ages 6-11 years old and pro-
vides a full day of child care for parents.  Activities include:
a weekly field trip, special events, sports, movies, arts, crafts
and swimming at Herkner Pool in Redwood City once a
week!  Camp runs from 9:00am-4:00pm with Pre & Post
Care options available from 8:00-9:00am and 4:00-6:00pm. 

We also have our well established Teen Adventure Weeks
traveling camp which does a pick up and drop off at
Sandpiper Community Center daily for participants who
have completed 6th through 10th grades.  If teens want to get
a jump start on work experience, check out our Leadership in
Training or Junior Lifeguard programs.  Teens receive valu-
able training and learn what the responsibility of having a job
is like.  Lastly, our new Junior Firefighter Camp will be
returning.  This camp is run by the Redwood City Fire
Department and fills up about as quickly as it takes to start a
fire!  Sign-ups for the Fire Camp begin when the Summer
Activity Guide becomes available.

Look for the Summer Activity Guide in your mailbox the
week of May 10th, and don’t forget to check out our vast
array of sports, specialty camps and swim lessons!  We could
only highlight a select few! Registration began in March and
some camps are filling up. Visit us online at www.redwood-
city.org for online registration or current updates on what is 
happening in your area and greater Redwood City.  

See you soon!
Jordana Freeman, Recreation Manager

SCHOOL-FORCE MAY UPDATE
By Andrea Burfield

THANKS FOR YOUR 
SUPPORT - Annual Campaign
We are in the midst of our annu-
al giving campaign.  As of mid-
April we have reached $255,000!  If you have not already
donated this year, we ask you for your support by making a fam-
ily donation of $333. Investing in our public schools will help
provide the excellent education that we want for our children.
Please send in your check by June 30th to School Force, 
PO Box 5196, Belmont, CA 94002.  Just a reminder that your 
donation is fully tax deductible.  
READING POWER 
Thank you to all the participants and volunteers.  Together we
have raised $40,000.  More pledges are coming in, so the total
will continue to RISE!  The School-Force Reading Power Team
would like to thank all of the students, families, teachers and
staff that participated and supported this program. 
SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR STUDENTS!
YOU ARE AMAZING READERS!!
REALTOR PROGRAM
Please consider using one of our School Force “Preferred
Realtors” when buying or selling your home.  Our Preferred
Realtors generously contribute a minimum of $1,000 annually
to School-Force.  We would like to acknowledge our preferred
realtors and thank them for their support of School-Force.
Emily Lim, RE/MAX, Redwood Shores, 650-637-1100
Janet Pepe Davis, Carlmont Associates, 650-508-7885
*Janet has pledged $500 for every home she sells in Belmont.
Janet has contributed $4,800 to School-Force so far this year! 
Pooneh Fouladi, Coldwell Banker, 650-325-6161
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HANDYMAN
Greg Brozovich

650.726.9268
Cell 650.224.1746

HOME & BUSINESS REPAIRS
• Carpentry • Painting
• Plumbing • Drywall
• Flooring • Electrical

• HMB LICENSED  • INSURED

• RELIABLE • REFERENCES

• REASONABLE     • HONEST

algbroz@sbcglobal.net

PRESSURE WASHING
• Structures • R V’s 

residential, commercial • Boats
mobile homes

• Heavy Equipment • Driveways
• Sidewalks • and More

MEMORIAL DAY HISTORY

Memorial Day, originally called Decoration Day, is a day of
remembrance for those who have died in our nation’s service.
There are many stories as to its actual beginnings, with over two
dozen cities and towns laying claim to being the birthplace of
Memorial Day. There is also evidence that organized women’s
groups in the South were decorating graves before the end of the
Civil War: a hymn published in 1867, “Kneel Where Our Loves
are Sleeping” by Nella L. Sweet carried the dedication “To The
Ladies of the South who are Decorating the Graves of the
Confederate Dead” (Source: Duke University’s Historic
American Sheet Music, 1850-1920). While Waterloo N.Y. was
officially declared the birthplace of Memorial Day by President
Lyndon Johnson in May 1966, it’s difficult to prove conclusive-
ly the origins of the day. It is more likely that it had many sepa-
rate beginnings; each of those towns and every planned or spon-
taneous gathering of people to honor the war dead in the 1860’s
tapped into the general human need to honor our dead, each con-
tributed honorably to the growing movement that culminated in
Gen Logan giving his official proclamation in 1868. It is not
important who was the very first, what is important is that
Memorial Day was established. Memorial Day is not about divi-
sion. It is about reconciliation; it is about coming together to
honor those who gave their all.



(650) 740-8449 cell
www.annaow.com aowrealtor@aol.com

At your service, please feel free to call 
me at any time

Anna Ow
Realtor

Top 1% 

Producer
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2029 Seabrook Ct. RWS
Stunning bay view waterfront home in Gossamer Isle.
5 br + Library + retreat, 4 full bath. Approx 3850sq ft,
1br/1ba downstairs. SOLD @ $1,760,000

2113 Gossamer Ave., RWS
7 year old single family home. 

High ceilings, A/C,  Granite counters
2300 sq ft,. SOLD @ $1,160.000

707 Lacewing Lane, RWS
Tastefully upgraded, 7 years old
Home w/expandable floor plan
4br/2.5 be Asking $1,188,000

New Listing

36 Waterside Circle RWS

3 bedrooms, 2.5 baths
Approx. 1860 Sq ft

Newer Exterior/interior paints,
bright & airy w/high ceilings.

Formal granite entry 
& fireplace.  Longer driveway.

HOA pool/spa $985,000

RSCA has one seat on this management committee out of six
seats. One seat is currently not filled.  The committee 
recommends to the City Council how the remaining general
improvement district funds should be spent. Currently there is
about one million dollars left out of about $60 million.

An attorney consultant was present who  discussed the ramping
down process to the contractual  end to GID 1-64 on September
30, 2006. The  date can be extended by mutual agreement of all
the parties.  If there is still money left over after the closing  of
the GID the city can administer the end use of these funds as long
as the use has been specified.  It is too late for funds to be used
to  pay down the bonds.

Max Keech announced he has bought area H and with it has
assumed control of the contractor end of the GID development
agreement which gives him three votes and leaves the city with
two and RSCA with one. Max is going to  discuss disbursement
of his votes to others with his attorney.

The city finance director Brian Ponte reviewed the bond 
situation and announced both  the reclamation bonds and the
facility bonds are almost at the end of collection from property
taxes. 

What this  means on a $950,000 house is that next year taxes
will be $135 less and the following year that house property
taxes will  be about $400 less.

There was a discussion of what to do with the remaining  funds.
Chu Chang passed out estimates for  a wish list which  had
been prepared by myself, Max and Mary Parden of RSOA.
Items ranged from drinking fountains at a cost of a few thou-
sand to a light rail system costing upwards of $40 million.  The
consensus was to take a survey of some kind of The Shores
after the library and school are far enough along to see if they
need more money

The next meeting is  scheduled for Wednesday,  
June 21 at 10 a.m.      Pete Hughes

GID 1-64 MANAGEMENT REPORT 

The Pilot is looking for new writers,
articles, letters, announcements and photos as well. We
are always looking for feedback on the Pilot to make it

a better publication.  Submitted articles are to be 
350 - 400 words in length.  Please submit to 

cpmert@comcast.net
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THE BAREFOOT RUNNER  By Amy Newman

Why do you run barefoot?
I just enjoy it.  Many other bare-
foot runners run for health rea-
sons; usually they’ve injured their
back, legs, or knees while running
in shoes (plantar fasciitis, etc).
They find that barefoot running
prevents and can help heal those
problems.   

When did you start running
barefoot?
When I was a teenager, around
Cupertino.  I liked running before
that, and ran in shoes like every-
one else, but I looked forward to
the moment when I could remove
my shoes.  It felt so good to take
off the hot, stiff shoes!  Then one
day, I thought that I’d skip the
shoe stage and my feet would
always be comfortable.  Now I wear shoes only when it’s cold
or over rocky terrain.

Do you think it’s better for people to run barefoot?
I think it depends on the way you run - barefoot running is

different style of running.  With shoes, especially running 
shoes, running with an outstretched leg, heel pounding is the
way many people run.  Correct barefoot running relies on the
whole foot acting as a spring, especially the front of the
foot/ball, which makes for a much softer landing.  The only
time I’ve been injured while running was when I was wearing
shoes.

Can you tell me what happened?
In Massachusetts (where  it was cold) I was running and I had
to wear shoes.  I ended up spraining both of my ankles in the
course of a month, and my legs swelled up like elephant’s.  

Do you worry about glass and other hazards?
A little bit, but the sidewalks in Redwood Shores are so well
maintained that it’s not much of a worry for me.   Redwood
Shores is a fantastic place for running barefoot!

Any pieces of advice for a novice barefoot runner?
Start out slowly and remember that it’s a different way of 
running.  It may take a few days to figure out what feels 
natural to you. 

Also, I’d like to encourage the people of Redwood Shores to
come up with some new jokes for me!  I often hear,  “Hey, you
forgot your shoes” but I’m ready for some new material! 

Jim Balestieri, Your Realtor
Coldwell Banker Real Estate
570 El Camino Real, Suite 100
Redwood City CA, 94063
Direct: 650-474-3679
Cell:    650-575-2721
E-Mail:Jbalestieri@cbnorcal.com

Extraordinary Service

Extraordinary Results

Be Extraordinary

Don’t settle for anything but the best service when 
buying or selling Real Estate.

If you are interested in purchasing or selling a home, 
please give me a call.

Let me assist you in making your real estate dreams
become a reality.

My mission is not to be the #1 Agent or sell the most
homes.  My goal is to do the best job for my clients.
I believe in quality, not quantity.

Brent Noorda
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ROCKY DHALIWAL, D.M.D.
Family, Cosmetic  & Implant Dentistry

278 Redwood Shores Parkway
(Next to the Nob Hill Market)

Redwood Shores
Tel  (650) 654-6545 Fax (650) 654-6564

www.RedwoodcityDentistCosmeticDentist.com

AYA SUSHI
1070 Holly St.  San Carlos, CA 94070

★★★★★★★★ Friendly
Sparkling – Fresh Fish

S.F. Chronicle

★★Best

(650) 654-1212        (Open 7 days)
★★Best★★Best★★Best

.  CANKER SORES
Canker sores (apthous ulcers or recurrent apthous stomatitis) are painful mouth ulcers that usual-
ly appear after a burning or tingling sensation.  Canker sores are usually found on the movable

non-kerarinized (less protected) tissues in the mouth, including the inner surface of the lips, the cheeks, under the tongue, and back
of the throat.  You may remember the first time you experienced a canker sore and looked in your mouth to find a small (2-4 mil-
limeter) white or yellow ulcer with a red halo around it.  Canker sores usually occur in clusters of less than six, and tend to recur
periodically in response to stress, during the menstrual cycle and hormonal changes, and from food allergies and dietary deficien-
cies (especially iron and vitamin B12).  Canker sores can occasionally mimic other dental problems.  Patients will some times
come to my office thinking they have an infected tooth or an abscess on their gum and are surprised to discover that the cause is a
canker sore.  Canker sores usually cause pain for about four or five days, and generally completely resolve in 10-14 days.  Small as
these ulcers are, they seem to transmit a disproportionately large amount of pain.  Your dentist can  prescribe a viscous 2% lido-
caine rinse to be swished around every 3 hours to “numb” the canker sores and provide relief.  The over-the-counter product
Orabase can be very effective in managing canker sores.  In addition, your dentist can have the pharmacist add the mild steroid 
triamcinolone at 0.1% to Orabase to improve its effectiveness.  Canker sores can also be treated with chemical or physical cautery.
In some cases, canker sores occur in high numbers and cause severe and debilitating pain.  The decision of how the canker sore
should be treated is up to you and your dentist.  Many times, no treatment is needed.  In more severe cases, however, it should be
comforting to know that your dentist has a wide arsenal of remedies available to to battle with those pesky canker sores.
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When you are looking for a low cost addition to your home or
yard which will be unique, perhaps a trip to the salvage yard is
in order.  Salvage yards have a wealth of unusual finds, vintage
fixtures and accessories.  They are a “green alternative” to 
burying usable items at the dump.   

One of the most comprehensive companies in the area is
Ohmega salvage (ohmegasalvage.com) located in Berkeley.   It
is comprised of a lighting store and two salvage yards along San
Pablo Ave.  Once you browse their website you’ll discover that
they carry everything for the post World War II house and some
selected items with an even older provenance. Since they are
located in Berkeley, they naturally have a large supply of items
suitable for Craftsmen style homes.   Here you will find:

* Renovated lighting fixtures or replacement pieces
* Bathroom fixtures and faucets(from claw foot tubs to 

turquoise toilets)
* Hard-to-find replacement tiles for baths from the fifties and
sixties
* Garden gates, latches and trellises
* Wood paneling, and moulding
* Vintage stoves and iceboxes
* Fireplace mantels and surrounds of wood, stone and metal
* Pressed tin ceiling tiles
* Corbels and brackets for interesting wall displays
* Old black and white photographs

TREASURE HUNTING AT A SALVAGE YARD
* Slabs of marble that can be cut for counters and tabletops
* Large urns and garden containers
* Door knobs and hinges

It’s just like exploring Granny’s attic!

Whole House Building Supply in Palo Alto completely disman-
tles homes that are being renovated or demolished on the penin-
sula.   You can buy recycled dry wall, doors, windows and
plumbing fixtures here.   Look on their website (driftwoodsal-
vage.com) for details on house auctions where you can purchase
entire rooms and all the plants in a yard that is being re-land-
scaped.

Several salvage yards also stock columns, resawn timber, beams
and hardwood flooring. Building Resources (building
resources.org) in San Francisco is a source for garden art, lum-
ber, bricks and tiles.  They sell tumbled glass chips and terra
cotta pieces that make distinctive ground cover in a xeriscape
garden.

After twenty minutes of poking around at one of these yards
you will probably be inspired to start at least one project using
one of your “finds”.   Our “find” was a 4’ square sheet of steel
that had cut out words and symbols.   It was scrap from a sign
maker.  (Continued on page 25)

“Geez! The glare through this 
window is awful. I must call Jean
Cary for some professional advice

about window coverings.”

Why pay retail prices when you can save money 
working with a decorator?

Get a design plan for your entire home for only $300.00     

Jean Cary Interiors
650-593-9622

Window Coverings
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(TREASURE HUNTING 
AT A SALVAGE YARD - 
Continued from page 24)

We will attach it to a painted board for contrast (so the words
can be read), cover it with glass and use it as a table top on our
wrought iron patio table base.   Our table will be unique; and
we will have the satisfaction of knowing we saved something
useful from the dump.

Bright sunny days may inspire you to do your spring clean-
ing and divest your house of some of its clutter. Take another
look at an item before you toss it. We live in an area of incred-
ible wealth as well as incredible waste.   Can you re-use the
item in another way? If not then recycle it through one of
these salvage yards or an organization listed on the
Recycleworks.org website. If you are remodeling, consider
calling one of these salvage yards before you begin the dem-
olition. Your trash may be someone’s treasure!

Submitted by Jean Cary of Jean Cary Interiors, 593-9622.
Schedule a design consultation in May and enter a free 
sweepstakes competition for one of two trips to Europe all
expenses paid! 

The Bay Area Professionals for Over 50 Years

AFES   LAW

A F u l l  S e r v i c e  L a w  F i r m  O f  E x p e r i e n c e d
Tr i a l ,  P e r s o n a l  a n d  B u s i n e s s  A t t o r n e y s

D e d i c a t e d  To  P r o v i d i n g  Yo u  W i t h
I n d i v i d u a l i z e d  A t t e n t i o n  A n d  T h e

H i g h e s t  Q u a l i t y  L e g a l  S e r v i c e s .

Past President of the Past President
California State Bar Assoc....., of the San Mateo
San Mateo Bar Association County Trial
` ` Lawyers Assoc.....

www.afeslaw.com

400 SOUTH EL400 SOUTH EL CAMINO REALCAMINO REAL 7TH FLOOR, 7TH FLOOR, 

SAN MASAN MATEOTEO
A Corporate Sponsor of the 

Redwood Shores 
Library Book Collection

650-348-0102

Terry Anderlini Merrill Emerick
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